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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2015/3738/P                               

 Address:           31 Heath Drive, NW3

Description:      Basement extension.

Case Officer:
  Jennifer Chivers                                          Date  18 August 2015

This Quennell house is listed, but we can find no associated Listed Building Consent application.

The basement extension is within the house’s footprint, but it still requires a Basement Impact Assessment.  This is particularly necessary in this case, in view of the extensive history of subsidence and underpinning suffered some years ago.  Damage to the architecture and character of the house was sustained at that time, not fully restored.  The fact that the house is semi-detached makes it more important; the adjoining house must be structurally protected.

We are not happy with the extent or detail of the Construction Management Plan; it does not seem to recognise the listed status of the house

Please refuse.

